WICKHAM MARKET PARISH COUNCIL

       MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21ST JULY 2014 AT 7:00PM IN WICKHAM MARKET VILLAGE HALL, COMMITTEE ROOM
Present:
Cllr Alan Biddle


Cllr Robin Cooke





Cllr Dick Jenkinson


Cllr Graham Jones



Cllr Michael Hawes


Cllr Nigel Meadows



Cllr Brian Nobbs


Cllr Val Pizzey



Cllr John Ridd 



Cllr Patrick Roper






Cllr Michael Roseveare


Cllr Edna Salmon



Cllr Bryan Wright

        Welcome by the Chairman        

 In attendance: Joanne Jones – Parish Clerk. County Cllr Michael Bond and District Cllr Bryan Hall.

 There were 31members of the public present.

Prior to the Parish Council Meeting commencing a Presentation was given by EDF Energy regarding the proposed Park & Ride Site for Sizewell C. 
The Chairman welcomed Tom McGarry, EDF Energy to the meeting.  A presentation was given regarding the proposed Park & Ride site for Sizewell C.  Several questions were asked by the members of the public present and concerns were raised regarding the effect this would have on traffic throughout the village, as follows:-

A member of the public stated she felt there should be a measure put in place to direct the traffic around and down the A12 and therefore not to go through The High Street.

Several concerns were raised regarding the possible significant increase in traffic to which Tom McGarry advised it was proposed that shift work would be staggered to help the roads deal with this situation.  He also confirmed EDF Energy were still looking into collecting data in order to determine the operations hours for the proposed Park & Ride site.  Finally, Tom McGarry confirmed he would send a copy of the presentation given to the Clerk.  The Chairman thanked Tom McGarry for the presentation.
1. Open Public Session
       A member of the public raised concerns regarding the condition of Wickham Market Cemetery.  She 
stated she felt the grass was being left too long between cuts and the grass was not being taken away 
thus making the graves look very untidy.  The Chairman thanked the member of the public for her 
comments and confirmed the Parish Council were due to start looking into renewing the grass cutting 
contract for the Cemetery.  It was agreed the Chairman would compile a letter of complaint to Suffolk 
Coastal Services regarding this matter in order for the Clerk to request a site meeting.  Action: Cllr 
Jenkinson and Jo Jones.

       A member of the public stated he was attending on behalf of Wickham Market Football Club to 
inform the Parish Council they would like to have a meeting with the relevant parties in order to discuss 
the terms of their current lease to which he provided further details.  The Chairman thanked the member 
of the public for his comments and it was agreed the Clerk would look into scheduling a meeting to 
include members of the Parish Council, Wickham Market Football Club and representatives from the 
Village Hall Management Committee.  Action: Jo Jones to schedule meeting.
To receive a report from County Councillor Michael Bond 
 County Cllr Bond reported that SCC were striving to cut waste.  He advised that SCC's Deputy Chief Executive was leaving to join the Dept of Transport and he also confirmed she would not be replaced.  County Cllr Bond confirmed SCC would be recommending “Refusal” for the Hasnips Planning Application to which he provided further details.  He also confirmed he was in support of speed limit restrictions being installed within Chapel Lane.  Finally, he reported he had recently written to SCC's Chief Executive regarding the Dallinghoo Road Floods.  The Chairman thanked County Cllr Bond for his report.

 To receive a report from District Cllr Bryan Hall
 District Cllr Hall's report had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  District

 Cllr Hall reported on SCDC's Car Park Review and provided details regarding the recent changes to the

 refuse collection day.  He confirmed the works to refurbish Deben Court were now under way and 

 advised it was hoped this work would be completed by July 2015.  District Cllr Hall reported SCDC

 were still pressing Punch Taverns to submit their formal planning application for the rebuild of The

 George Public House to which he provided details.  He confirmed strong objections had been received

 in respect of the recent planning application submitted for 2 four bedroomed homes to be built behind

 Hasnips due to the very narrow access to the proposed site.  Finally, District Cllr Hall gave details

 regarding Neighbourhood Plans and the proposed move of the SCDC offices.  The Chairman thanked

 District Cllr Hall for his report.
       To receive a report from Suffolk Constabulary
       A report was given by Jo Jones (Parish Clerk).  Jo Jones reported there had been 9 crimes since the last

       Parish Council meeting.  Concerns were raised regarding Wickham Market being taken off the SNT

       Current Priorities list.  Cllr Hawes confirmed he was due to attend the next priority setting meeting on

       Wednesday 30th July 2014 in order to highlight the importance of the problem areas within Wickham

       Market and get assurance these areas would still be policed now they had been removed from this list.

       The Chairman thanked Jo Jones for the report.  Action: Cllr Hawes to attend SNT meeting. 
2.
To receive Apologies for Absence
There were none. 
3.
To receive Councillors Declarations of Interest
There were none. 

       3.1. To Consider any Dispensations
There were none.
4.    To Approve the draft minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on Monday 19th May
       2014
The draft minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 19th May 2014 had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and were Proposed for Approval by Cllr Roseveare, Seconded by Cllr Hawes.  10 in Favour, 3 Abstentions.  The minutes were duly signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.
5.    Matters arising from the previous minutes which do not appear elsewhere on the agenda
       5.1 – To consider electing an Emergency Officer and the Implementation of an Emergency Plan
       The Chairman provided further details regarding this matter and informed the Council that the Clerk had

       forwarded him a copy of Sudbourne PC's Draft Emergency Plan in order for the Parish Council to

       duplicate this to form a plan for Wickham Market.  The Chairman suggested a small working group

       should be formed to take this matter forward.  Cllrs Biddle, Nobbs and Meadows volunteered their

       services to assist the Chairman in co-ordinating the draft plan in order for this to be considered at the

       September Parish Council meeting.  Action: Working Group to submit draft proposals at September

       Council meeting.
       The Chairman confirmed Suffolk Coastal Services were carrying out the watering of the hanging baskets

       at the cost of £1007.00 plus VAT.  He stated as a result of this cost he felt the Finance & General Purpose

       Committee should ensure these additional costs are taken into consideration when preparing the 2015/16

       budget.  

       Power on the Hill – The Chairman confirmed SCDC had now attended a site meeting and the location

       of the box had been agreed and leases were now being drawn up in order for this matter to be finalised.

       Cllr Meadows asked if a location had been agreed for the new bench in which was due to be sited on the

       Playing Field.  District Cllr Hall confirmed this matter was in hand and on-going. 
       Wall around the Pump – Cllr Cooke confirmed it had been agreed at the recent Environment & Leisure

       Committee meeting this work would be carried out by Ralph Calver along also with the proposed work

       to replace the guttering to The Bier Hut at Wickham Market Cemetery.
6.    Parish Council Matters
       6.1 – Webmaster – To seek volunteer to assist Parish Clerk
       Following a discussion whereby Parish Councillors felt they would not be capable of taking on this

       role it was Resolved that Jo Jones would liaise with OneSuffolk and carry out an extra days work in

       order to get the website up to date.  Approval was Proposed by Biddle, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in

       Favour.  The Chairman stated if necessary this matter could be considered again at a future meeting.
       6.2 – To consider and adopt the Parish Council Aims and Objectives for 2014/15 
       The Chairman gave further details regarding this document.  Cllr Biddle raised concerns and Cllr Ridd

       suggested a small working party could be formed in order to come up with a list of the Parish Council's

       priorities in order to recompile this list.  It was Resolved this document would be revised in order for

       this to be reconsidered at the September Parish Council meeting.  Action: Cllr Biddle to liaise with

       Cllr Jenkinson and the Clerk regarding this matter.
7.    Parish Clerks Report
       To confirm I attended a briefing last week at SCDC regarding the changes in legislation with regards to

       the way we register to vote.  From 10th June 2014, new rules will apply to registration. No longer will 
registration be per household but the responsibility will be with the individual.  The reason is a 
tightening of rules to prevent fraud. SCDC are currently in the process of carrying out a data matching 
exercise whereby all registered electors are having their name and address checked against Government 
records so that they can be confirmed under the Individual Electoral Registration Scheme.  All residents 
will be receiving a letter during August 2014 in order to confirm either that their details have matched 
and therefore been transferred to the IER Register and therefore no further action will need to be taken, 
or if they have not matched the resident will then  need to provide SCDC with their National Insurance 
number.  I will be receiving further information regarding IER in due course and will update you, as 
necessary.

I have received correspondence regarding the Suffolk Wheels 2 Work Scheme and can confirm I have 
forwarded this information to all Councillors and also advertised this service within the Noticeboard.  
Community Action Suffolk have also offered to come along to a future meeting in order to give a 
presentation about this scheme.
8.    Finance and Legal Matters
       8.1 - Bi-monthly accounts – May/June 2014

       These had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting. Approval was Proposed by 

       Cllr Roper, Seconded by Cllr Cooke.  All in Favour.
       8.2 - To consider and approve quotations received for improvements to the Bus Shelter on Market 


Hill

The Clerk gave details of the quotes received.  Due to the difference in cost between these quotes it was


Resolved Cllr Nobbs would liaise with Steven Walker regarding the type of roof to be erected as stated

       within his quotation and this matter would be deferred to the Environment & Leisure Committee in order 
for them to bring further proposals to the September Parish Council meeting.  Action: Cllr Nobbs to 
liaise with Steven Walker.
9.    Parish Plan and Town Team – To receive an update on recent meetings held
       Parish Plan – The Clerk confirmed a meeting was due to be held in the near future to consider applying 
for funding and an Extra-Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council would need be held to consider the 
questionnaires.

       Town Team - The Chairman confirmed representatives from the Town Team were due to meet with the 
Co-op on Wednesday 23rd July 2014 in order to discuss the vacant building.  He also reported a 

Business Forum meeting was due to be held on Tuesday 22nd July 2014.     

10.  Planning Matters (see separate appendix)
       10.1 – To consider areas for future development within Wickham Market

The Chairman provided further details regarding this matter and a document had been circulated to all


Councillors prior to the meeting suggesting some areas within Wickham Market that could be suitable

       for future development.  Concerns were raised by some Councillors regarding the lack of affordable

       /social housing within Wickham Market and Cllr Cooke stated he felt more industrial development was

       needed.  The Chairman confirmed he would develop the draft document for the Planning Committee to

   
consider in order to take this matter to a public meeting prior to the consultation ending in September

       /October 2014.  It was agreed a Planning Committee Meeting would be held on Tuesday 12th August

       2014.
11.  Allotment Matters 
      11.1 - To consider and approve the increase in Allotment Fees 
       The Chairman closed the meeting to allow a member of public to comment.  Peter Wild suggested the 
Parish Council could consider including an additional £3 increase in order for all allotment holders to


become members of the Allotment Association as this would then enable them to have a separate 
insurance policy.  He also suggested the rent could then be increased £2 per year so the total increase 
would be £5 per plot per year.  The Chairman thanked Peter Wild for his comments and reconvened the 
meeting.  Following a brief discussion it was Resolved an increase of £5.00 per full plot and £2.50 per 
half plot would be applied once the one years notice had been given.  Approval was Proposed by Cllr 
Jones, Seconded by Nobbs.  All in Favour.
12.  Cemetery Matters

       All matters were covered under Public Forum.

The Chairman asked permission to Suspend Standing Orders in order to continue the meeting.  This was Unanimously Approved by the Council.

13.  Environmental Matters/Car Parks/Highways/Sports & Leisure
       13.1 – Wickham Market Village Hall – To receive an update from the Restoration Committee
        Cllr Biddle reported a meeting was due to be held on Monday 1st September 2014 for the Parish Council

        to consider the first draft proposals in order to take these to a public meeting. 

        13.2 – To consider correspondence received regarding the SCC Consultation on Suffolk Advisory

        Parking Standards – This matter was deferred.

        13.3 – To consider correspondence received from a local resident regarding safety in Chapel Lane
        A copy of this correspondence and the signed petition had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the

        meeting.  The Chairman closed the meeting in order to allow members of the public present to

        comment.  Members of the public present raised concerns regarding the current speed restrictions and

        unsafe parked cars within Chapel Lane and it was felt a 20mph speed limit should be implemented.  A

        member of the public confirmed PC Howego had attended this location in order to carry out speed

        checks but she had informed members of the public it had not been possible for her to carry these

        checks due to the fact there is only one 30mph zone sign on the way into the village which is currently

        completely obscured by a high hedge.  It was agreed the Clerk would report this matter to Suffolk

        County Highways.  The Chairman thanked members of the public for their comments and reconvened

        the meeting.  Action: Clerk to report overgrown hedge to Suffolk County Highways.
        13.4 – To consider suggesting roads within Wickham Market to be included within the Quiet

        Lanes Scheme 
        It was agreed this matter would be deferred to the Environment & Leisure Committee.

14.   Correspondence
        14.1 - To consider correspondence received from the Chair of Governors at Wickham Market

        Primary School regarding the election of a Parish Council representative
        A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  Cllr Pizzey

        volunteered her services to fulfil this role.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Pizzey and asked the Clerk to

        inform the Chair of Governors of this decision.  Action: Jo Jones to inform Peter Elliot.

         Correspondence Cont....

         14.2 – To consider correspondence received from Bruce Laws regarding the Church Clock and

         the proposed new bell ringing floor
         A copy of this correspondence had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  There was a

         brief discussion and it was Resolved the Parish Council would not contribute any funding towards

         these costs.  Action: Jo Jones to inform Bruce Laws of this decision.
15.    Open Public Session
         There were no further comments from the members of the public present.

The Chairman thanked Councillors and members of the public for their attendance and formally closed the meeting at 10:22pm

***************************************
The next meeting of Wickham Market Parish Council will be held on 

Monday 15th September 2014 at 7:30pm in Wickham Market Village Hall, Committee Room

Signed:………………………………………… 


Dated:…………………………
PLANNING APPENDIX 
9.1 Applications considered since the last meeting:-
Planning Ref: DC/14/1388/TCA
Location: Snowdon House, 117 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: T1 To fell 1 no. Beech Tree on High St boundary, tree in decline.  Replace with native tree.

T2 To fell 1 no. Macrocarpa Conifer in poor condition. Replace with alternative Conifer.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1094/TPO
Location: The Old Ballroom, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: To fell Beech tree allegedly causing damage to property.

The Planning Committee Objected to this application.  This application has been Refused by SCDC.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1082/FUL
Location: 77b High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Change of use from existing use from Financial and professional services (A2) to dwelling house (C3a)

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on grounds of loss of commercial premises on Market Hill.  The village have been trying to promote 
business on the Hill and this is going against what these organisations are trying to achieve.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: C/10/3239 - Change of use of buildings and land and moving a section of fence at the Former RAF Bentwaters, Bentwaters Park
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application, in principle, but 
highlighted to SCDC this project should ensure safeguards are put in place to 
monitor any additional traffic this may cause at the lower end of the High St.   No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/13/2115/OUT
Location: 43 Dallinghoo Rd, Wickham Market

Proposal: Outline planning application including full details of access and layout for the erection of 8. No dwellings and the construction of a new vehicular access.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this outline application in principle but wished to make the following recommendations/observations:-

- It was recommended that if Approved there should be significant space provided for the re-planting of trees to screen the landscape as this site on the edge of the village is now very exposed.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1414/FUL
Location: 32 Dallinghoo Rd, Wickham Market

Proposal: Replace flat roof with pitched roof on attached garage, rear garden room extension, side bedroom/ en suite extension. Rebuild porch to rear.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1607/TPO
Location: 16 Churchill Crescent, Wickham Market

Proposal: T4 Pine – Suppressed, Dying: Fell

T5 Pine – Unbalanced, Affecting Beech: Fell to benefit Beech

T7 Pine – affecting adjacent Walnut: Fell to benefit Walnut

T8 Pine – Suppressed, Affecting adjacent Beech: Fell to benefit Beech

T9 Pine – Fell to benefit adjacent Beech

T10 Pine - Suppressed: Poor Form – Fell

T11 Pine – Leaning, Unbalanced affecting Beech: Fell
Applications considered since the last meeting cont...
The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application as they felt there were currently too many trees for the site.  However, they stated that they would like to see the 7 old and diseased trees replaced by 3 native trees of a similar scale.  This application has been Granted by SCDC to include the following condition:- 3 of these trees should be replaced with native species trees being no taller than 1.8 metres high at planting.       
Application No: DC/14/0197/DRC
Location: Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Details as required by Conditions 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13 and 14 of planning permission C12/2123 – To consider submitting further comments.
The Planning Committee made the following comments:-
It was recommended Hopkins Homes should ensure that a maintenance plan for the suds is put in place.

The Planning Committee requested a copy of the maintenance plan for the whole site less the private dwellings.

The Committee recommended more native trees should be planted on the grass verge close to the High St.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1585/FUL
Location: 48 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Proposed conversion of part of retail unit to 2 no. maisonettes (To include retention of part of retail unit), associated access drive, gardens and parking.

The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the following grounds:-
Loss of Retail Space as it was felt the proposed retail unit was too small.
As this property lies within the Conservation Area and in accordance with policy rules the Committee felt SCDC were obliged to Preserve the Use of the Building.

There were concerns regarding the access to the proposed maisonettes as the Committee stated visibility was already poor.

It was also felt there was not a demand for additional housing as this is being met elsewhere within the village.
Concerns were raised regarding the lack of advertising regarding the sale of this property.  It was agreed the Clerk would make enquiries to Ben Woolnough, SCDC regarding this matter.
No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1590/Listed Building Consent
Location: 48 High St, Wickham Market
Proposal: Proposed conversion of part of retail unit to 2 no. maisonettes (To include retention of part of retail unit), associated access drive, gardens and parking.
The Planning Committee Objected to this application (as above).  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/1724/FUL
Location: The Willows, 31 Spring Lane, Wickham Market. IP13 0SJ

Proposal: Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of new/to match existing with extended frontage.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application but recommended the materials to be used were to be in keeping with the existing materials.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
9.2 Update on existing applications since the last meeting:–
Planning Ref: DC/14/0020/FUL
Location: 184 High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Demolition of outbuilding to the rear of 184 High St

The Planning Committee Objected to this Application.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 2 Conditions.
Update on existing applications since the last meeting cont....

Planning Ref: DC/14/0517/FUL
Location: 210, 212, 216A and Land Surrounding, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Erection of new dwelling adjoining 210 High St including varying details of works approved under Planning Permission Ref: C11/0097.

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application but requested clarification on matters relating to parking.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/0197 (Discharge of Conditions)
Address: Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market

Proposal: Details as required by Conditions 3, 4, 7, 9, 11, 12, 13 and 14 of Planning Permission C12/2123.
The Planning Committee raised several concerns to SCDC regarding this application.  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
Planning Ref: DC/14/0467/FUL
Address: 19 California, Wickham Market

Proposal: Demolition of existing rear extension (part) and construction of new rear brick extension to match existing rear extension and neighbours rear extension. 

The Planning Committee had No Objections to this application subject to the extension matching the neighbouring property.  This application has been Granted by SCDC with 3 Conditions. 
Planning Ref: C13/0112 – 210, 212, 216A and land surrounding, High St, Wickham Market - Erection of 6 dwellings including varying details of works approved under Planning Permission Ref: C11/0097 – The Planning Committee recommended that 3 of the proposed properties should be for affordable housing in line with Policy SP27 of the LDF Core Strategy.  This application has been Granted by SCDC.
Planning Ref: C12/2123 – Land South of Featherbroom Gardens, High St, Wickham Market – Erection of residential development of the site to provide 65 dwellings with associated car parking, open space, landscaping and new access arrangements.  This application was considered by the Parish Council at an Extraordinary Council meeting held on 30th October 2012 – The Parish Council recommended Approval for this application, subjects to matters for consideration.  This application has been Granted by SCDC (awaiting decision notice).
Planning Ref: C10/3239 - Former RAF Bentwaters, Bentwaters Park, Rendlesham – Change of use of buildings and land and moving a section of fence.  The Planning Committee Objected to this application on the grounds of increased HGV and vehicular traffic through the village).  No decision has been made by SCDC, to date.
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